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Welcome letter
From: SLHS SAB ‘23-’24

Hi all, welcome to our

February newsletter. This

newsletter hopefully provides

insight for you into what is

happening in the SLHS

department. This is meant to

help you make connections and

stay up-to-date. We hope you

have a great rest of the

semester! 

Contributors: Mia cooper



On the ground

Contributors: Katharine Schertz, Ivy Inawat, Carl  Jay 

On The Ground: Therapy Abroad Thailand Trip 

 

 This spring, a group of IU students will be going on a trip to

Thailand organized by Therapy Abroad. Therapy Abroad is an

organization that facilitates practical experience for

undergraduate students, post-bacc and graduate students in

their fields of study. The trip will take place after the

semester concludes, from May 10 to May 21. They will visit

Chiang Mai, the largest province of Thailand, and the third

largest city in the country. Students will get the chance to

collaborate with local organizations and gain hands-on

speech therapy experience and observation hours. They will

also get the opportunity to learn about the culture and

history of Thailand. 

 This is a trip for IU students, but it is not an IU-sponsored

study abroad program. The date to sign up has already

passed, but if you have any questions please reach out to the

IU student ambassador for the trip, Lindsay Messinger

(lindsaypaigemess@gmail.com). 

mailto:lindsaypaigemess@gmail.com


Frequently asked questions

                           Contributors: Emi McClaine, Ali Harris, Kate Follin

Will there be a graduation event specifically for SLHS?

Yes, the department will hold a reception for students

and their families. All graduating seniors from December

2023, May 2024, and August 2024 will be invited. The

details of the event have not been finalized yet so keep an

eye on your inbox for an invitation later this semester!

 - Annelies Stoelinga

How do I get involved in research? 

For SLHS labs you’re welcome to reach out directly to the faculty member

directing the lab at any time to ask if they’re currently accepting

volunteers. A list of all the SLHS labs is located on the department

website. For opportunities outside the department, ideas include: check out

research labs in related departments like Linguistics or Second Language

Studies, explore the IU Undergraduate Research website for some

inspiration (undergradresearch.indiana.edu), or apply to the Cox Research

Scholarship or Emerging Scholars Research Experience

 - Annelies Stoelinga

When should I start planning for study abroad if I’d like to go? 

Honestly it’s never too early to start thinking about study abroad, and I

encourage anyone interested to attend a “First Steps Info Session” from

IU Education Abroad to get an introduction to how it works. However, you

don’t really need to start serious planning until you’re within a year of

when you’d like to go. Summer and fall program applications open in

early December and will be due sometime in January or February. Spring

program applications open in early August and will be due in late August

or September. 

- Annelies Stoelinga



For this edition of Spotlight, we got the opportunity to interview Professor Laura Smith, who recently joined

IU’s American Sign Language Program. She grew up in western Michigan on a farm with her family, who are all

Deaf. When asked about her favorite part of where she grew up, Professor Smith had many fond memories to

share. She mentioned how she participated in 4H, which allowed her to make many friends and travel around.

During this time, she would also teach her friends different signs. Professor Smith went on to attend

Gallaudet University for her bachelor’s in ASL Studies. She then received her master’s from McDaniel College

in Deaf Bilingual Education. Here, she did training in order to work with grade school children who are Deaf,

and this piqued her interest in working with college-level students. Before coming to Bloomington, Professor

Smith was a legal court interpreter in California. She went on to do formal training and continued her work

as an interpreter in many courtrooms, including some in Washington, D.C. and Kentucky. Additionally,

Professor Smith worked as a Deaf interpreter in clinical settings for mental health services. After this, she

realized she wanted to be closer to home, so she moved to Indiana to be closer to her family in Michigan and

Indianapolis! 

 Growing up, Professor Smith taught her friends how to sign and communicate, although teaching ASL was

never on her radar. In college, one of her professors asked her to substitute teach, and she quickly found her

gift in the classroom. She always wanted to teach at IU because she knew how exceptional the ASL program

was. Her current position here is as an ASL senior lecturer. When asked about her favorite part of her job,

she immediately responded with the faculty and team community, as it is filled with lots of knowledge sharing

and deep conversations. Additionally, she greatly values inspiring students and language sharing in the

classroom. Professor Smith also mentioned how she really enjoys Bloomington’s natural and down-to-earth

environment. In her free time, she loves spending time outdoors. She recently switched up her routine and

took up pickleball. She also loves gardening, as it fondly reminds her of her childhood. Lately, she has

expanded her garden by adding herbs and flowers in hopes of attracting bees, birds, and butterflies! She

hopes to design her backyard garden so that she can support these creatures through what she grows. In

terms of Bloomington, she wishes to further explore the trails in the area with her brother on her electric

bike. 

 When asked about providing any advice for students studying ASL, she encourages you to keep an open mind

and use technology to your advantage! You can find Deaf influencers and signing videos online, which is a

great way to expose yourself to new information about Deaf culture. Continuing on, she suggests that SLHS

majors keep an open mind to the ideology of Deafness, from both a cultural and clinical perspective. She

encourages us to be open, challenge ourselves, and ask questions! We want to say thank you to Professor

Smith for being involved in this edition of Spotlight! We were so happy to have gotten to interview you and are

so glad you ended up in Bloomington! 

faculty spotlight
Professor Laura Smith

Contributors: Olivia Geers and Anna Hilbrich



What I Wish I Knew

Contributors: Alexis Svihlik, Jess Leifer

What I Wish I Knew… Before I Joined the SLHS Honors Program! 
 

Going into the honors program, I wish I would have known not to be so

nervous at first! It’s truly such a fun experience to be able to develop a

closer relationship with your lab mentor and be able to learn such large

amounts of information from them. For those beginning in the program, by

this time next year you’ll be excitedly thinking about the finish line of your

project and will be thankful you took the leap to be able to grow as a

student! 

Ali Harris 

 

Before starting the honors program, I wish I knew more about how the whole

process works and comes together, because I feel like we don't really see it

all until the final semester. However, I think it is a great opportunity to

connect and build relationships with faculty and other students in the major!

It is also a great way to apply what you have learned in your courses to your

research project. 

Ryane Hohman 

 

“I wish I had known how important it is to be flexible and open to ideas while

doing my project. I was completely set on my original project idea and my

project ended up changing in the third semester of the program. It was a

small change, and it actually makes my project easier to complete, so I wish

that I would’ve been open to changing it earlier on. Overall, I wish I would’ve

known that you don’t have to stick with your original idea to have a

successful project, and that changes later on in the program won’t

necessarily disrupt your progress." 

Lily Peters 


